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Fellow Lions, we are chartering new waters this Lions year.  I don’t believe our 

clubs have ever faced the challenges that this year is already presenting.  I 

know clubs are worried as they see major fundraisers at local fairs and 

festivals canceled.  Club service projects like vision screenings in the local 

schools are on hold due to COVID-19 restrictions.  Many members are not 

able to attend meetings or events for health reasons. Situations like these are 

affecting every club, so let’s talk. 

COVID and our members.  We need to acknowledge that COVID-19 is 

perceived by everyone from the position of their health and the loved ones 

they have contact with. Some members and communities are green-light 

ready to go.  They can meet and continue their projects with only minor 

modifications. Some are yellow-lighted.  Circumstances allow them to meet 

and serve, but they need the protection of our masks and social distancing.  

And some members and communities are red lighted.  These members need 

to stay quarantined for their health and/or their loved ones; they may have to 

make accommodations for work and family.  Moving forward, know that it is 

important to communicate with all members; it is equally important to help 

them serve as best they can.  Red-lighted members may be able to make 

phone calls to check on others or disseminate information.  They may be able 

to help prepare parts for a project at home in their own time.  Find ways that 

they can get involved.  For yellow-lighted members, be respectful with masks 

and social distancing and remember that your mask helps protect their 

family.  And, above all, keep the lines of communication going with all 

members and respect their choices. 

Service.  Our communities’ needs are not less because of COVID.  If you talk 

with community members and organizations, they may have new needs 

stemming from today’s situation.  Don’t give up on vision screenings and 

other traditional projects – things will eventually reopen.  Until then, “Where 

there’s a need, there’s a Lion.”  Find out if the local food bank needs help, or 

if there are students who need clothes and supplies for the start of school.  

Get word out to the local papers that you will help with eye exams or glasses. 

Work with the city for a road-side clean-up or helping with weeding or other 

improvements around town.  And remember that many nursing home 

residents haven’t seen many family or friends in a while; providing cards and 

such brightens someone’s day. Officers and service chairpersons, try to find 

ways to get more of your club serving. 

 

“Think Globally, 

Act Locally” 
 

http://www.ohiolionsoh2.org/
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Fundraising.  Some of our clubs 

have enough funds for a “rainy 

day” situation like this, some do 

not. Keep your eyes open and see 

what others are doing.  Could you 

do a pick-up / drive-thru dinner 

when you can’t have your sit-

down meal?  Can you sell food 

from your trailer to walk-ups from 

another local hot spot if the local 

festival is canceled?  Can you take 

to Facebook and email to sell 

tickets for your raffles?  Let the 

community know why you are 

raising funds and you may be 

surprised at who will support you.  

Many communities have a town 

Facebook page that you can post 

in, or go through the local paper 

or Chamber of Commerce.  Watch 

our Facebook page “Ohio Lions 

District OH2” for online fundraiser 

ideas.  As I see things of interest, I 

will post them. 

Upcoming.  As a district, we are 

working to provide opportunities 

for you and your clubs to get 

involved.  For those that want to 

enjoy some outdoor fellowship, 

we are looking for golfers on 

Sunday August 16 in Clyde.  Green 

Hills Golf Course is a great course 

with a tasty lunch to follow. 

Register at Green Hills Golf 

website (events).  If you don’t 

have golfers in your club, consider 

sending an item for the raffle or 

sponsoring a hole. These 

donations are important.  Let Lion 

John Meggitt know ASAP. 

Also, get involved with the District 

STEPS Walk.  We would love to 

have you walking or running in 

Fostoria with us on Sunday, 

September 13 to raise funds for 

Pediatric Cancer.  We have local 

families in need of support and we 

want to donate to childhood 

cancer research too – it is 

seriously underfunded.  Whether 

you join us on-site or participate 

as a virtual walker, take a photo 

with your red bandana and post it 

on the district Facebook page.  

Show your support for our 

children and families. 

AND… Mark your calendars for 

October 4-10.  This is Ohio Lions 

Service Week.  I want to see if our 

district can log over 2,500 hours in 

service that week – hands on and 

in preparation time.  That’s A LOT 

of hours for 56 clubs!!  Where can 

your members serve?  Create one 

big project or multiple smaller 

ones.  Take up the challenge and 

join Lions around Ohio in service.  

And above all, have fun OH2.  

Despite the setbacks and hard 

work that organizing can be.  

Enjoy the service and the 

satisfaction of a good job done to 

make our communities that much 

better. 

Governor Kerry 

 

Governors Visitation 

Schedule 

 
Butler Lioness          Mon 3 Aug 
Fremont Noon         Tues, 4 Aug 
Ontario         Tues, 4 Aug 
Jeromesville             Wed, 5 Aug 
Ashland Evening      Thurs, 6 Aug 
Perrysville         Sun, 9 Aug 
Republic        Mon, 10 Aug 
Bloomville       Tues, 11 Aug 
Plymouth          Wed, 12 Aug 
Colonel Crawford     Thu 13 Aug 
Cabinet Meeting       Sat 15 Aug 

District Golf Outing    Sun 16 Aug 
North Fairfield            Mon, 17 Aug 
Galion United          Tues, 18 Aug 
Bellville                       Thurs, 20 Aug 
Elmore          Mon, 24 Aug 
Attica           Wed, 26 Aug 
Zone 1           Wed 9 Sept 
Zone 2           Thu 10 Sept 
District STEPS Walk     Sun Sept 13 
Galion           Tues, 1 Sept 
Fostoria           Thurs, 3 Sept 
Zone 6                          Mon 14 Sept 

Zone 7                          Tues 15 Sept   

Zone 5                           Mon 21 Sept 
Loudonville          Tues, 22 Sept 
 
 
 
 
 
 
First Vice Governor Kevin Reidy 

As our club year commences, 
already we have observed the 
tenacity and hearts of Lions 
throughout District OH2 “reaching 
out, stepping up and creatively 
thinking” to continue serving your 
communities! Congratulations to 
you all on your efforts. 

The Governor’s theme, “Think 
Globally, Act Locally” is 
memorable and profound.  The 
key word of the theme, ACT, is 
synonymous with Lions Clubs.  I 
remind club leaders to review with 
your club Governor Kerry’s Goals. 
As you begin serving in your 
community, what are your Club’s 
identified Goals and Actions to 
accomplish those goals?  I invite 
Lions to participate in the 
September Zone Advisory 
Meetings to learn more about goal 
setting and the Blueprint for Club 
Success. 

It has been an active first month 
of my term as your 1st Vice 
Governor. I have conducted officer 
installations of five clubs, inducted 
nine new members into Lionism 

   1st VDG Kevin 
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from two clubs; and anticipate 
more new Lions to be inducted to 
follow each month! 

I also participated in the four-part 
virtual series on the North 
American Membership Institute, 
an effort in the United States and 
Canada to charter 200 new clubs, 
retain and re-engage current Lions 
over the next two calendar years. I 
have already spoken to all Zone 
Chairs about NAMI and invited 
their input on new Lions Growth 
and retention of Lions in District 
OH2. 

The OH2 Global Action Team met 
and shared goals and action plans 
for the current year.  Thanks to 
the Vermillion Lions for the 
meeting location, all GAT 
members participating and DG 
Kerry for facilitating the 
productive session.  

In a world of COVID-19, Lions are 
accepting the challenge of 
conducting projects, service and 
fund raising under different 
circumstances and conditions.  
The OH2 website has links for 
ideas on fund raising suggestions 
virtually, as well as recorded 
leadership trainings which were 
conducted in June. Also refer to 
the lionsclubs.org website for 
additional ideas on projects and 
service during these 
unprecedented times. 

Speaking of the lionsclubs.org 
website:  Member Resources tab 
on the home page provides a wide 
range of information at your 
fingertips. I encourage you to 
explore the site, its contents, and 
tools to assist your club in 
executing its mission to serve.  

NOW is the time to “Just Ask”, 
recruit and invite prospective new 
members to experience the fun 
and activities in your club!  Why? 
LCI has waived the $35.00 per new 

entering Lion service fee from now 
until December 31!  Let us get out 
there and ROAR OH2 Lions…keep 
catching them. Many hands make 
for greater service to your 
community. Where There’s a 
Need, There’s a Lion! 

Visitation Schedule 
August 

  2 Council of Governors
 Grove City, OH 
  5 Zone 2 Kickoff BBQ
 Attica, OH 
15 OH2 Cabinet Meeting
 Elyria, OH 
16 OH2 Golf Outing
 Clyde, OH 
17 Mifflin Lions Visit
 Mifflin, OH 
19-20 Vision Screening
 Savannah Lions  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Hello Lions! 
I have enjoyed my visits with your 
clubs so far, be it in person or via 
Zoom.  With ever-changing 
environments, we need to keep in 
touch with all club members.  I 
learned yesterday of a State 
Committee that held their 
meeting via teleconference.  You 
need only the technology of a flip 
phone!  You may not have much 
to discuss, but interaction 
between members, especially 
those who don’t get out much is 
important for well-being.  
  
You will be getting your new 
directories at your Zone meetings 
coming up in September.  Until 
then, if you need to get in touch 
with me my email 
is lioncindy.beat@outlook.com  
My cell is 419-937-7543 and text is 
fine.  If I don’t recognize the 

number, I may not answer, so be 
sure to leave a message! 
  
Stay safe.    
2ndVDG Lion Cindy Beat 

 

Visitation Schedule 
AUGUST 

Clyde                       Mon, Aug 3   
Castalia                    Tues, Aug 4  
Zone 2 BBQ                 Wed, Aug 5 
Lorain                           Thurs, Aug 6   
ATTICA FAIR     Tues-Sat Aug 11-15   
Cabinet Meeting         Sat, Aug 15  
District Golf Outing    Sun, Aug 16 
Lorain Harbor              Tue, Aug 18   
Fostoria                    Thurs, Aug 20  
Bloomville                Tue, Aug 25  
Attica                        Wed, Aug 26  
Marblehead Peninsula  
                      Thurs, Aug 27  
                SEPTEMBER                        
Bascom                     Tue, Sept 1 
LaGrange                   Tue, Sept 8  
Zone 1 meeting        Wed, Sept 9 
Zone 2 meeting        Thu, Sept 10 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   2nd VDG Cindy 
 

mailto:lioncindy.beat@outlook.com
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Officer Training Recognition 
 

It has long been a tradition for incoming officers to receive pins and certificates for attending the OH2 
Leadership School every May. This year a problem has arisen because attendance was at zoom meetings and 
detailed attendance information is not available. 
The GLT is asking every club president to confirm who from their club attended which meetings. This 
information should be sent by email, phone call, or mailing to OH2 GLT Coordinator Ann Miller. Pins and 
certificates will then be handed out at the first zone advisory meeting in September based upon submitted 
information. 
 
Lion Ann Miller 
OH2 GLT Coordinator 
1514 Twp Rd 1173, Ashland OH 44805 
babba4ajm@gmail.com 
419-651-6470 
 

 

Preparing for Covid with Diabetes 
http://www.diabetesforecast.org/2020/04-jul-aug/keys-to-sick-day-management.html 

 

Resting Risk 

For older adults with prediabetes, a period of temporary inactivity – during an illness or injury, for instance – can 

raise the risk of developing type 2 diabetes.  In a study, 22 overweight adults 65-79 with prediabetes reduced their 

usual activity levels to less than 1,000 steps a day for 14 days and then returned to their normal activity level of 

about 7,000 steps per day for two weeks. 

Oral glucose tolerance tests showed that they were more insulin resistant after the inactivity and didn’t return to 

normal even two weeks later. (Because of the short length of the study, it’s unclear whether levels might have 

eventually returned to normal – or progressed to type 2.)   

Maintain your activity levels as much as possible and discuss with your doctor options for blood glucose 

management when you can’t be active. 

(Source: The Journals of Gerontology, published online July 31, 2018; Diabetes Forecast) 

 

 

http://www.diabetesforecast.org/2020/04-jul-aug/keys-to-sick-day-management.html
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District Poinsettia Sale 

Again this year District 13 OH-2 will be having a poinsettia sale to raise funds for district projects and to provide a club 
fundraiser if clubs so choose. We have been successful in past years, and look forward to success again this year even 
under interesting circumstances. Clubs have their customer lists from prior sales and new contacts could be made 
through social media, phone calls, etc. Christmas IS coming and what would this holiday be without our poinsettias?   
 Colors and pricing will be shared as soon as we have information from the greenhouse. Dust off your customer 
lists from last year and make some initial contacts with supporting businesses, churches, and neighbors. Complete 
information and order forms also will be put on the district website. 
This is an easy way to help fund OH-2 projects and to promote our clubs as we reach out to the public. 

Lion Ann Miller                                                                                                        

 OH 2Poinsettia Sale Chair 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

DISTRICT AND CLUB COMMUNITY IMPACT GRANT PROGRAM 

The DCG program is an opportunity for clubs and districts to receive a grant for humanitarian services. The 
grant is to be used for services that impacts the communities that your club or district represents. 

For the district and clubs to qualify the district must donate a total of $10,000.00 and the clubs must donate 
$5000.00 in a Lions year. This year would July 1, 2020 to June 30, 2021. 

A club that donates $5000.00 will receive grant money of 15% of the $5000.00 and the district will receive 15% 
of the $10,000.00. Disaster funds to not count toward the $5000.00 or the $10,000. The only funds that counts 
is funds donated toward empowering services. 

The district and clubs has 15 years to use these funds. We have two clubs at this time that received the funds 
and our district also has funds available for humanitarian services. 

For more information on the DCG Program and to apply for the grant you can contact me. 

PDG/LCIF Coordinator, 

Carolyn 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Your LCIF donations at work  

In June, District OH2 applied for an LCIF Emergency COVID-19 Frontline Disaster Relief grant.  These were 

$10,000 grants given to areas with extreme numbers who met specific criteria; they were offered for a limited 

time.  The grant was funded in early July and we were able to split the money proportionally between Lorain 

and Richland counties.  We are grateful to UH Hospitals across Lorain County and to the Mansfield Fire 

Department for their willingness to work with us to meet the grant guidelines, including the display of a Lions 

sign at their locations.  The $10,000 is specifically for needed materials and our donations are providing PPE for 

both areas and testing supplies for the Avon UH testing site. Thank you to all of the Lions who have been doing 

what they could to provide masks, ear-savers and other PPE for our frontline workers.  If you are still making 

masks, our communities can use them.  There is also a Buckeye Mask Project in the Columbus area to help the 

55,000 students that want to study at Ohio State in September.  Contact Lion Jane Jarrow for more information 

(janejarrow@aol.com). 
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During the COVID pandemic, LCIF has given out over $4 million in grants world-wide.  Our Campaign 100 

donations ensure that they are still able to fund youth programs like Special Olympics as well as initiatives for 

vision, hunger, diabetes awareness, the environment, and childhood cancer.  We have challenged each club and 

its members to give at least $250 this year, but consider a Melvin Jones Fellowship this year to boost Campaign 

100.  Through 2022, our district is allotted a portion of our donations to use for club or district projects.  The 

more we give, the bigger our impact.  Think Globally, Act Locally!  
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Fall into Service with Lions 

The Lions of Ohio are promoting a week of service October 4-10, 2020. Lions throughout Ohio are asked to 

participate by scheduling a service project during that week to show the world that the Lions of Ohio truly do 

live up to our motto “We Serve.” The sky is the limit – be as creative or as traditional as your club desires. Do it 

alone or in cooperation with other Lions Clubs or organizations. Letters of commitment will be sent to clubs 

soon. 

Submitted by Lion Ann Miller OH2 GLT Coordinator 

Information from your Reporting to LCI  

Inspiring VISION in our Communities 
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Ashland Evening Lions 
 
Ashland Evening Lions 
We did not hold a regular meeting 
in July but the Board met on July 
16 at the FLAC Building using 
social distance procedures. 
President Woody Conrad 
encouraged us to reach out to 
potential new members with the 
extra incentive of LCI waiver of 
$35 entrance fee through 
December 31. 
We completed our spring 
geranium and plant sale with 
participation by 81% of members. 
The club will again participate in 
the District Poinsettia Sale 
fundraiser. Lion Bob Carver 
reported that the club food trailer 
has been repaired and is ready to 
put into service. We will support 
the District Golf outing with  
raffle prizes and support for a 
hole. 
Budget time has arrived. Among 
the considerations this year will be 
increases in the line items for 
Exams and Glasses in the project 
budget and for Newsletters in the 
administrative budget.  
New member Lion Adrianna 
Anderson is working with Lion Tim 
Kershner to revamp our club 
website. They hope to have it up 
and running within next few 
months. Lion Adrianna is 
coordinating a walk entitled “Out 
of the Darkness” on October 24 in 
support of the American 
Foundation for Suicide Prevention 
and asked  
for our club to make this a service 
project. 
A number of members are battling 
health issues and we  

 
 
 
 
 
 
were encouraged to keep in touch 
and offer our assistance as 
needed. 
Our next scheduled meeting is 
August 6 with an official visit by 
Gov. Kerry Parker. President  
Woody Conrad is working with 
possible meeting places. Our 
annual club picnic will be August 
30 with the Plymouth Lions as our 
guests.  

 

Ashland Noon 
  
The Ashland Noon club has been 
on our regular summer meeting 
recess but still active. On July 
11th, several members assisted 
the Ashland Cancer Association 
with their annual rummage sale. 
Also, our summer project painting 
fire hydrants for the Ashland fire 
dept continues. We are having our 
monthly board meetings via Zoom 
with all members invited, and 
have had a good turn out and 
input as we adjust our budget and 
plan for the safety procedures we 
will need when our regular 
meetings resume on September 
10th. Our rose sale is still on for 
November 19th, we will post more 
details later. Our centennial 
committee is finalizing plans for 
our 100 year anniversary 
celebration at Ashland University 
on November 14th, save the date. 
Have a safe summer and we hope 
to see you at Lion's functions this 
fall. 

Bascom Lions 
 
The Bascom Lions is getting back 
on the track, we had a one 
meeting last month with 17  

 

 

 

 

members attending. DG Kerry 
Parker was our guest and she 
performed the Installation of 
Officers. Highlight of the meeting 
included finding out that the 
General was on its way back to 
Ohio. The General was the first 
drivable fire truck that Bascom 
ever had. It has been all over the 
country as ownership was passed 
many times. Luckily it is in good 
shape and had been completely 
restored. Through many donations 
and fund raisers, including from 
the Bascom Lions, it has been 
purchased by a local organization 
and is now being delivered after a 
long delay due to Covid-19. 

We successfully held a blood drive 
in July with extra precautions at 
the Meadowbrook Ballroom and 
had over 30 donations. Also, the 
county let us resume trash pickup 
along County road 7 near Bascom. 
We had 8 members and 1 spouse 
help with the pickup. 

Business for the month included 
donations to the legacy Bike Ride 
to benefit FACT which will be on 
Sept. 12th, and the OH2 Steps Walk 
2020 in Fostoria on Sept 13th. 
 

Bellevue Lions 

 
Bellevue Lions held their 76th 
Annual Installation of Officers, 
overseen by OH 2 2nd Vice District 
Governor Cindy Beat at the Touch 
the Heart Ministries Pavilion. 
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Outgoing President Jenny Oney 
passed the gavel to new President 
Erica Caranfa. 

 
A print created in memory of Lion 
Barb Cottos was presented to the 
club. It will hang in the Bellevue 
Recreation Department’s Jungle 
Junction kids’ indoor playground. 

           The upcoming Labor Day 
weekend Bellevue Lions Broom 
Sale was discussed as was the 
rescheduled Golf Tournament in 
September and Spaghetti Dinner 
in October. 

Bellville Lions 
 
The Bellville Lions club had 
Regional Chair Lion Gene Berrier 
install the club's new officer on 
July 14.  

Lion Ed Brook and PDG Carolyn 
delivered another low-vision 
magnifier to an elderly lady in  

Bellville. Her daughter advised 
members Ed and Carolyn that her 
mother spent three and half hours 
on the magnifier reading her Bible. 

She has not been able to read for 
a very long time due to macular 
degeneration. This is what being a 
Lion is all about. 

 

DG Kerry, President Jeff Burns of 
Madison Township Lions and 
President Jessica Hill of Mansfield 
United Lions and PFG Carolyn 
presented the grant money of 
$3000 to the Mansfield Fire 
Department to Chief Steve 
Strickling on July 20. 

Lion Kristina Brook, Sarah Brook 
and PDG Carolyn started making 
face masks for the Clear Fork 
community.  The club is hoping to 
make 100 masks. 

 
 

Castalia Lions 
 
We will be manning camper gate 
from 8:00 am until 10:00 pm.  The 
fair board is going to man the 
other gates.  Although this 
currently isn’t much of an 
obligation, I feel this is an 
opportunity to at least make a few 
dollars for the Club.  I also feel as 
the week goes on the fair board 
will realize that they need us to 
maintain the other gates.   

This is if the Erie County Fair isn’t 
cancelled. 

 

Clyde Lions 
 
The July meeting for Clyde Lions 
was once again held in beautiful 
downtown Clyde at the Railroad 
Plaza to discuss old and new 
business. August 16th  District Golf 
Scramble @ Green Hills Golf 
Course was the main topic. 
Another great event is once again 
planned. Team registrations are 
still being accepted as are 
sponsorships. Please see the 
attached brochure. We hope 
many District Lions will participate 
in this Clyde Lions sponsored 
event. Members scattered to 
participate in a Service Project of 
cleaning trash in the downtown 
area. Nothing unusual found this 
time and the areas were quite 
clean. We may have to expand our 
area next time.  

 

Colonel Crawford Lions 
     
 The Colonel Crawford Lions were 
pleased to have District Governor 
Kerry Parker, then elect, install our 
new officers at our 49th Annual 
Charter Night.  Due to the 
coronavirus, this year we had to 
be a more creative.  We decided 
to have a potluck with meat and 
beverage provided at the home of 
PDG Carl and President (elect) 
Margie Watt.  Governor Kerry 
brought us news about the 
current happenings in Lions.  She 
was very attentive to our concerns 
about vision screenings and the 
Ohio Department of Health.  At 
the meeting, we decided to 
donate $165 towards the planting 
of trees at the Crawford County 
Fairgrounds. 
     Speaking of the Fair, that is the 
next project for the club.  For two 
days both the Colonel Crawford 
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and Crestline Lions will man the 
gates.  Last week it was 
announced that there would be a 
Bratwurst Festival this year.  There 
would be no parades, 
entertainment and beer gardens.  
We were determining the number 
of Lions who would volunteer to 
help and other details.  However, 
last night the committee decided 
to cancel this year’s festival.  

 
Hayesville Lions 

 
Hayesville Lions Gun Raffle was a 
success with 21 members 
participating  and 1 club member a 
winner. Thanks to all who helped. 
Hayesville will have 1 team taking 
part in District golf outing. 
Hopefully we will have more than 
2 participate in STEPS. 

 

Loudonville Lions 
 
Our newly elected board met in 
July to organize for the year.  
Although local events were 
cancelled, Loudonville Lions were 
able to hold a Drive Thru Chicken 
BBQ on July 4th.  Guests picked up 
chicken dinners prepared by our 
Lion pit masters without even 
getting out of their vehicles.  
Based on the success of our first 
two drive through BBQ’s, the Club 
has decided to add another on 
August 1st, since we have lost out 
on other fundraising opportunities 
during the Covid emergency.  We 
do not hold regular meetings 
during the summer months and 
are still in the process of 
determining a plan for fall.  
President Jan Abee and Secretary 
Ron Lutz participated in the My 
Lion training by Zoom. Long time 
Lions Annette and Bill Gorrell 
moved from the area after 
Annette retired from the school 
system and we miss them already! 
 

Lucas Lions 
 
Kevin Reidy, 1st Vice District 
Governor installed new officers for 
the Lucas Lions Club.  Officers are 
as follows: 
President Mary Dixon, Vice 
President Bill Grubaugh, Secretary 
Dan Stotts, Treasurer Bill 
McFarland, Directors Helen 
Balcolm and Vickie Hunt, Lion 
Tamer Tom Kurtz and Tail Twister 
Bob Small. 
       While attending the meeting 
Lion Kevin also initiated seven new 
members into the club.  They are 
Amanda Doan, Brian Foltz, 
Amanda and Brad Howell, Lee Ann 
and Jim Roland and Erika Smith. 
      Our next event is the 
Community Picnic/Duck Race 
scheduled for Thursday, August 20 
at our wonderful Lucas Park.  Stay 
turned to see what Corona may or 
may not do that fun activity. 
 

Lorain Harbor Lions 
 

Lorain Harbor Lions Club is 

still doing its part for 

community service, even 

through this “stay at home:”  

time. We are making masks to 

donate to University Hospital. 

So far, we have created 60 

masks to donate. Both elastic 

and ties have been used for a  

variety of uses. 

 

Marblehead Peninsula 

Former District Governor Kenny 
Schuck joined our club on July 16 
to install new officers. He 
presented the International 

President’s Certificate of 
Appreciation to Lion Tod Kelly, 
incoming president, for fulfilling 
the mission of Lions International, 
and the Council of Governor’s 
banner to Tom Henderson, 
outgoing president. (See photo.) 
Unfortunately, because of the 
increase of Covid-19 in the state, 
we will not be able to hold our 
28th Annual Marblehead Peninsula 
Lions Club Perch Festival, our main 
fundraiser. The good news is that 
the popular raffle will continue. 
For more information and to 
purchase raffle tickets, please go 
to our club’s website. 

 

Old Fort 

Lion of the Year 

           Our Lion of the Year joined 
the club 6-18-2013.  She was 
sponsored by Doug Stacy.  She has 
helped on many projects like 
Project Lifesaver baskets, 
Elementary Christmas, Christmas 
baskets and the Fair.  She was a 
key figure in bringing the calendar 
project back better than ever.  She 
tirelessly gathered pictures and 
add money.  In the end we made 
over $3,200 (twice what we made 
in 2017). 
          Congratulations 
Immediate Past Pres. Holly Stacy 
on being our 2019-2020 Lion of 
the Year. 

Calendar Project  
 Calendar sales will be done via 
mail this year.  We may reach out 
to you for help with an address or 
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two and make personal contact if 
an address cannot be located.  
Mail returns will be due by the 
end of August. 

 Aug  5  Zone BBQ at Attica 
Fairgrounds 6 pm Social Hour, 7 
pm BBQ Pork Chops free meal 
Old Fort is to provide dessert 
and help is needed for setup at 5 
pm. 

 

Perrysville Lions 
 
We held our second meeting for 
this Lions year with 10 members 
present. The Lion that was not in 
attendance was at a Naval reserve 
training weekend. 
     We held our first Swiss Steak 
Luncheon for the year. It was 
Carry out Only. They fixed for 72 
meals.  Bad part was we had only 
70 carry outs. That meant that the 
members all had to go home and 
find something to eat. It was 
decided to continue the luncheons 
as Carry out Only for August. The 
luncheon will be August 9th from 
11:00-1:00.  

 
President Carolyn and IPP Susan 

presenting certificate of 
appreciation to Ron Puglisi for his 
donation to the Perrysville Lions. 

 

Plymouth Lions 
 
District Governor Kerry Parker 
installed officers for the Plymouth 
Lions Club on June 24th, observing 
social distancing guidelines. 
Leading our club this year will be 
Lion Mindy Bigelow. Outgoing 
President Mike Grube expressed 
his thanks to everyone who 

supported him this year and who 
attended the Zone meetings. We 
always had a record turn-out for 
such a small club. 

 
Members participated in Shelby's 
Bicycle Days parade. The rest of 
the summer's parade schedule is 
uncertain due to COVID-19. A 
$250 donation was made to the 
Plymouth/Shiloh FFA Buyer's Club 
to purchase fair animals, and two 
pair of eyeglasses was purchased. 
 

Tiffin Lions 
 
Nineteen Tiffin Lions met July 20 
with precautions at First Christian 
Church. The Sight committee 
reported on the return of a Low 
Vision machine and used 
eyeglasses ready to transport to 
Columbus.  Broom Sales have 
gone well at the July Tiffin Farmers 
Markets.      

   
 
Birthdays and Anniversaries were 
celebrated with song, fines, and 
mints. 
August 5 is the Zone 2 BBQ Social 
in Attica at Fairgrounds with a 
Project Lifesaver meeting after the 
event. August 24 is our next 

meeting if the county level returns 
to yellow from the current orange. 
 

Vermillion Lions 
Chairman Dan Dean collected 
$182.00 at our first July meeting 
for our local Food Pantry. 
     We rang the bell for the 
Salvation Army for Christmas in 
July.  
     Due to the cancellation of our 
annual Reverse Raffle we are 
selling 12-14 ounce strip steaks for 
$10 each. 
      There will be a Lions Club Drive 
Thru on Saturday, August 22 from 
4-9 PM in The Nest parking lot at 
3701 Liberty Avenue, Vermilion.  
We will be selling The Nest 
delicious gyros and the Lions 
delicious homemade French fries.  
Come and enjoy! 
       Hope that everyone is staying 
safe! 
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PCC Horst served as Council Chair from 2006-2007. He was an active leader in the Port Clinton Lions and District OH2. 

He served as MD13 LCIF Coordinator for six years. 
Horst Herzog Obituary 
(https://www.walkerfuneralhomes.com/obituaries/Horst-Herzog?obId=17630455#/obituaryInfo) 
 
Horst Harald Herzog, 82, of Port Clinton, left this world to be with his beloved wife, Sue, on Wednesday, July 

23, 2020 following a battle with cancer.  

 

He was born January 10, 1938 in Rozyszcze, Poland, the son of Albert and Else (Olek) Herzog. Horst was 

raised in Germany and immigrated to the United States at the age of 14. The family made their home in St. 

Joseph, Michigan where he graduated from St. Joseph High School in 1956.  

 

Following high school, Horst served three years in the United State Army including 18 months in Korea. He 

went on to earn a B.S. in Engineering from Western Michigan University and an MBA from Bowling Green 

State University.  

 

Horst married Sue Anne (King) on August 16, 1959. They spent their early years in Michigan before moving to 

Ohio in 1968 where they raised their family until 1988. They spent the next 12 years living around the world, 

including Mexico, the Czech Republic, England and India where Horst was the Managing Director for a 

division within Ford Motor Company. Horst retired from Ford in 2000. He and Sue moved back to Ohio and 

built their home on Catawba Island, where they became active volunteers in their community, serving in the 

Port Clinton Lions and Lions International.  

 

Horst was a Lion for 44 years and is a multiple Melvin Jones Fellow. He served as President of the Port Clinton 

Lions in 1985-86 and received the Clubs “Lion of the Year” award twice. Horst was Zone Chairman in 1987-88 

and several times again at the request of the District Governor. Elected District Governor in 2005-06, he was 

instrumental in promoting and implementing Project Lifesaver into Erie and Ottawa counties and within other 

counties throughout the state. Following this term, and at the request of the 10 incoming Governors, Horst was 

elected as Council Chairman in 2006-07. He and Sue hosted a Lions foreign exchange student from Austria; 

raised a puppy for the Pilot Dogs program; and attended District, State and International Lions Conventions. 

Horst was also a member of St John Lutheran Church.  

 

Survivors include: sons Harald Herzog and Richard (Viola) Herzog; daughters Deborah (Peter) Mulcahy and 

Amy (Sam Lutrin) Lillquist; grandchildren Mitchell and Eric Herzog, Evan and Alan Mulcahy, Kathryn (Adam) 

Allard, Magnus and Henry Lillquist; great- grandchildren Amara and Silas Allard; brothers Helmar and 

Bernhard Herzog; as well as many beloved nieces and nephews.  

 

He was preceded in death by his loving wife Sue, parents, and son-in-law David Lillquist.  

 

A Lions Memorial Service as well as a Funeral Service will be held on Saturday, August 1, 2020 at 11 am at 

Catawba Island Cemetery. All are welcome to attend. Please practice social distancing and bring your own chair 

if necessary.   

 

In lieu of flowers, memorial contributions may be made to the Lions Club International Foundation, 300 W 

22nd Street, Oak Brook, Illinois, 60523; or to Stein Hospice, 1200 Sycamore Line, Sandusky, Ohio 44870.  
 
 

 
 

 

 

https://www.walkerfuneralhomes.com/obituaries/Horst-Herzog?obId=17630455#/obituaryInfo
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